At An Audit Meeting / Work Session
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of February, 2005

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                James E. Manley, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.  Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Councilman George Woolsey.

2.  Moment of Silence

3.  Additional Items for the Agenda

      5. b. Washing Machine Quotes
      New 11.  Grant Writer

      New 12. Handbook:  Approved Time Usage

      13.  ATM Machine

      14. Executive Session
        d. Personnel:  Highway

4.  Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $2,294,198.10, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – abstain; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention.

5.  Animal Control:
      a. T-93 Account

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-93 

      account to pay for veterinarian expenses for cats and kittens during the months of 

      November and December 2004 in the amount of $619.00.  Councilman Piaquadio 
      wanted to commend Mrs. Meyer for being here tonight.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to utilize the T-93 account in the 

      amount of $619.00 to pay veterinarian expenses for November and December, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict - aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio –

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Purchase of Washing Machine

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-94 

      account to purchase a Bosch Front Loading washing machine.  In the past we have 
      used donated machines but unfortunately they do not last very long.  There is 
      $31,608.18 in the T-94 account and Mrs. Meyer has spoken to Jackie Calarco, Town 
      Accountant, about utilizing the T-94 account and it is acceptable.  This account 
      was set up for both cats and dogs.  The purchase of the new washing machine would 
      benefit both cats and dogs.  Attached are the quotes received and Lowes’ quote is a 
      little higher at $997.00 but it is a better quality machine, it’s a front loader, and has a 
      one year warranty with the option of buying an extended four year for $99.97 for a 
      total cost of $1096.97.  Councilman Woolsey said the machine that is being replaced 
      is only four years old.  Supervisor Booth said it was a good machine but it is more of 
      a residential machine.  Mrs. Meyer said she uses the machine every day, many times a 
      day for at least ten months of the year.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of a Bosch 
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      Front Loading washing machine at a cost of $997.00 plus $99.97 for the four year 

      extended warranty at a total cost of $1,096.97 to be taken out of the T-94 account, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
6.  Police

    a. Permission to Interview Court Officers

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to interview applicants for the two vacant 

      part time court officer positions they have.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to give Chief Kehoe permission to 

      interview applicants for the two part time court officer positions that are vacant, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  
    b. Request for Sealed Bids for Equipment

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to set a date and to go out to bid for the 
      purchase of lights, sirens and emergency equipment for our new 2005 police vehicles.  

      The Chief will coordinate the date and time with Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk.  

      Chief Kehoe explained that he has the funds in his 2005 Budget.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve Chief Kehoe’s request to go 

      out to bid for the purchase of lights, sirens and emergency equipment, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
7.  JWCAH: Outside User Agreement 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item again.  The original 

      discussion revealed that the JWCAH, when we presented them with an outside user 

      agreement, which provided for an outside user fee of $62,230.00.  JWCAH had asked 
      for a postponement of their payment for five years.  They would give a down 

      payment of $2,230.00 and then three years after the moratorium ends, they would pay 

      installments of $12,000.00 for five years.  Councilman Woolsey is excusing himself 

      from this discussion because he isn’t in agreement with this.  Mr. Taylor, Jim 
      Osborne, Town Engineer, and Supervisor Booth met to discuss the fact that  
      they did install excess sewer facilities when their site plan and subdivision were 

      approved and the cost of those excess sewer facilities exceeded the proposed outside 

      user agreement fee.  Initially, a proposal was developed to postpone the payment for 
      five years and allow it to be paid in five equal installments.  There would be a set off 
      of charges against the surcharge that is collected from those outside users from the 
      proposed properties that will connect to the sewer main that JWCAH installed.  
      JWCAH has submitted a modification to that proposal that provides for an initial 
      payment of $2,230.00 and then three years after the moratorium is lifted, five equal 
      installments of $12,000.00.  Councilman Woolsey said he had a lot of questions and 
      has done a lot of research since the last meeting and he doesn’t know if these people 
      should have to pay the $62,230.00.  Supervisor Booth feels that Mr. Taylor did a 
      good job negotiating this agreement.  Councilman Woolsey doesn’t want to put a 
      burden on future Town Boards to collect fees.  Mr. Taylor said there are two options 
      that can be taken:  either no fee or extend the district.  The Board agreed to postpone 
      this and to take no action at this time. 
8.  Zen Designs:

      a. Second Street Property

      This property is located at Orange Lake and involves a paper street.  Ken Lytle is the 

      representative for this client.  The property is section, block and lot # 32-4-1, 2, 3.  
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he spoke to the Supervisor about the Town 
      conveying the paper street to this client or actually the joining parcel.  Mr. Lytle’s 
      client would like to make his parcel a buildable parcel.  Mr. Taylor said that Mr. Lytle 
      was asked to approach the property owner on the other side and they only received 
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      one answer.  That owner doesn’t want to give up any of his property.  Supervisor 
      Booth said he has received a response from 31-4-9, Mrs. Mackey, and she is 
      interested in conveying her portion.  Mr. Taylor said he would like Town officials to 
      have a conversation with the property owner to clarify his letter.  Councilman 
      Woolsey asked if we put water and sewer out there would we need this property?  
      Supervisor Booth said it depends on the design.  The applicant would like to put a 
      single family residence on the property.   

      b. Lincoln Avenue Property

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this is similar to the previous 
      request.  Ken Lytle is the representative for this project.  Mr. Lytle said he sent 

      consent and release forms to the neighboring property owners with regard to the 

      Town’s transfer of any right, title and interest in sections of paper streets abutting his 

      client’s property.  To date Mr. Lytle said they have received no response.  Mr. Taylor  
      said they would like the property owners to be contacted and invite them to the March 
      2, 2005 Audit / Work Session Meeting before proceeding. 
      c. Tarben Road Cul-de-sac

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that Ken Lytle, Zen Design, came in front of 
      the Board for a cul-de-sac waiver.  This is a proposed cul-de-sac off of Revere Road 
      off of N. Fostertown Road.  There is a lot of vacant land around this particular parcel 

      especially to the west but the land in the west is bisected by wetlands.  One of the 

      owners, Gus Gekakis, accesses that property off Pressler Road and he is looking to 

      extend Zeus Court as far as he can off Pressler Road without going into the wetlands.  

      Both Gekakis and Callas have some usable land adjacent to this proposed 

      Subdivision.  What they are proposing to do is give road stubs to access the land to 

      Callas and Gekakis, so that when they appear in front of the Planning Board, a loop 
      can be completed.  This would reduce the problem that we have with plowing and 
      provide access to the road up to the point where the road comes back in.  We asked 
      the Planning Board engineer to look at it.  He agrees that the wetlands are large 
      enough and sufficient enough that they can’t be crossed.  With that opinion, they are 
      back to the Town Board for a waiver of the cul-de-sac.  Councilman Woolsey said 
      some of these lots are less than an acre and Mr. Lytle said they are 40,000 square feet.  
      Mr. Osborne said it is a builder’s acre.  They are looking for a waiver on the length to 

      1,800.  900 feet is a normal length.  Mr. Osborne said what we get from this is two 

      paper road stubs that will allow the loop to be completed in the future.  Mr. Taylor 
      said the two paper road stubs will be conveyed to the Town but not as roads.  
      It will simply be a conveyance to the Town of those two paper stubs separate from a    

      road dedication.  Mr. Taylor wanted to let Mr. Lytle know this so his client’s attorney 

      understands that we want separate descriptions of the two paper stubs.  Mr. Osborne 
      also explained that when we gave a road waiver to J & K Development, we asked that 
      the paper road be cleared and rough grated.  It will have a snow push off area 30 feet 
      by 30 feet.  This way, people don’t get the impression that it is woods and belongs 

      to someone.  Councilman Manley wants to know if we have something in writing 

      saying this will work.  How many lots will they be carving out of here and what will 

      be the added traffic on the road?  There are twenty-one lots, so that means forty-two 
      cars.  Mr. Taylor asked if this is the plan in front of the Planning Board now. Mr. 
      Lytle said yes it was.  Mr. Taylor explained that in many instances there are cul-de-
      sacs that aren’t ultimately going to be cul-de-sacs.  We have the owners of the 
      properties and developers proposing to simply have temporary easement areas in 
      respect to the lines that are outside the boundary of the right of way.  Mr. Osborne 
      said that happened on Willets Way when the second project came in.  The original 
      developer had to sign the plat also so they were able to negotiate that.  If this is 
      conveyed to the Town and Gekakis and Callas don’t come in until later, it may be ten 
      or fifteen years before it gets turned over to them again.  Either mechanism works.  
      Councilman Woolsey asked what the fire district thought about this.  He would like 
      them to meet with the Board of Fire Commissioners and also the Newburgh School 
      Transportation Director about the bus situation for that cul-de-sac and have them 
      come back to the Town Board with those reports. 
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      d. Tarsio Subdivision Cul-de-sac
      This is a request for a cul-de-sac waiver.  They extended the cul-de-sac to cut down 

      on the long driveway that was on their original plans.  There are now two snow push 

      off areas that we requested.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to amend the main motion to state the 

      approval is subject to the Goodwill Fire Department’s review and comment, seconded 
      by Councilman Piaquadio.    
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cul-de-sac waiver for 

      the Tarsio Subdivision, seconded by Councilman Benedict.   

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9. Engineering

      a. Survey Proposals

        i. Third Street

      This is a request from James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the Drainage 

      Survey for Third Street in Kroll’s Acres.  The work will be done by William B. 

      Hildreth, PC at a cost not to exceed $3,000.00.  This work includes topographic data 

      from the last catch basin, the preparation of three easement maps and to provide both 

      the Engineer and the Highway Superintendent with work sheets for design purposes.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve William B. Hildreth, PC 

      to do the Drainage Survey for Third Street in Kroll’s Acres at a cost not to exceed 

      $3,000.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

        ii. D’Alfonso Road

      This is a request from James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the Drainage 

      Survey for the Valentine Road and D’Alfonso Road area.  The work will be done by 

      William B. Hildreth, PC at a cost not to exceed $2,000.00.  We are negotiating with 

      the Assembly of God Church to get an easement from them.  This drainage problem 

      has been on going for years.  Both Mr. Osborne and Mr. Benedict, Highway 

      Superintendent, tried to negotiate with the Fabrarini Family who owned the property 

      before the Assembly of God.  They had no interest in an easement and when Mr. 
      Benedict knocked down a stone wall to let some water flow onto their property, they 
      wanted the wall rebuilt.  We can’t get to the closest catch basin in D’Alfonso Road.  

      There isn’t enough of a drop until the second catch basin.  This survey will give both 
      Mr. Osborne and Mr. Benedict topographic data, so an evaluation can be done.  This 

      survey will be for the preparation of an easement map across the Assembly of God’s 

      property.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Drainage Survey for 
      Valentine Road and D’Alfonso Road to be done by William B. Hildreth at a cost not 

      to exceed $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.     
      b. Hill Run Road Easement:  Snyder Property

      Supervisor Booth asked if the Board got a chance to look at this property.  
      Councilman Piaquadio said that both he and Councilman Manley spent some time 
      there and they also spoke to the Highway Superintendent about this property.  

      Councilman Piaquadio said in his opinion it will be fine to give the right of way, but 
      it has to be just a driveway.  The Town will not plow it.  They have to maintain it on 
      their own.  Councilman Woolsey said he spoke to Darrell Benedict, Highway 

      Superintendent, and he wants to do something with the ditch there.  The driveway 

      needs to be located twenty five feet from the drainage.  
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the Supervisor to 

      execute an easement granting the owners of the parcel section 73, block 19 and lot 1 
      an easement over the paper stub road owned by the Town for purposes of a driveway; 
      said easement to be located within an area of stub road to be set forth in a description 
      prepared by the Town Engineer.  The easement will provide that the owners of that 
      lot will have the responsibilities to install and maintain the driveway, seconded by 
      Councilman Woolsey.  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – nay; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 nay.
      c. Local Law:  Lake Front Access Lots

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the revised Local Law was sent 

      to the Orange County Planning Department, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, 

      the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals and Code Compliance.  

      Representatives from the Orange Lake Home Owners Association are present tonight 

      if there are any questions.  Both the Planning Board and the Orange County Planning 
      Department have replied.  They are both in favor of this law but the Planning 

      Department did make two comments.  One, it is unclear what a high water mark 
      meant and the second one was the subsection that addressed docks.  Their size 
      seemed narrow to them.  Mr. Taylor said we need to schedule a Public Hearing at this 
      time.  He suggests March 7, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      March 7, 2005 at 7:00 P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.   
10.  Resolution:  Special Grant (New York State Department of State Quality 

      Communities Program)  

      This is a request the Town has received for an application for funding from the New 
      York State Department of State Quality Communities Program.  One million dollars 

      is available statewide.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, consulted with Saccardi 

      & Schiff and it is recommended that the Board authorize the submission of the 

      application for funding.  These funds are available for development of 

      Comprehensive Plans and the implementation of regulations in zoning provisions and 

      other measures.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution Authorizing 

      the Submission of a Grant Request to New York State Department of State Quality 

      Communities Program, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.  Grant Writer

      Supervisor Booth explained that individually the Board met with a grant writer and 

      they all feel we need someone.  Shingebiss Associates, Inc. from New Paltz, New 

      York is the company in question.  They charge $100.00 per hour for services.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to hire Shingebiss Associates, Inc. 

      from New Paltz, New York, at a rate of $100.00 per hour, seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
12.  Handbook:  Approved Time Usage

      Supervisor Booth explained that he and Councilman Woolsey feel the sick time bloc 
      should be changed from four hours to a one hour bloc.  This was first brought up 

      when we had a “Code White”.   It is past practice that the Unions can use their sick 
      time in less than four hour blocks.  It is not fair that our bargaining units use less time 
      than our management.  Councilman Woolsey said the change would be with the 
      stipulation that if at any time we negotiate with the Unions that the time bloc changes 

      this would also change.  Supervisor Booth said he’d like to have the time uniform in 
      all of our units.  Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Unions are saying they can use an 
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      hour at a time sick time.  He said it doesn’t really say that in their contract, it is only 
      past practice.  Supervisor Booth said it doesn’t say it but Elayne Gold, the Town’s 
      Labor Attorney, felt because of how it has been done in the past it should stay the 
      same (past practice).  Councilman Manley said that is why it is important that our 
      management, as much as we want to do something for our employees, has to be 
      very careful when we do that.  If you do things on a repetitive basis, you create past 
      practice.  Supervisor Booth said it should be up the Administration to make 
      exceptions when needed.  Councilman Woolsey said what is happening is that when 
      an individual is charged with four hours and needs only half an hour, they would 

      rather be docked the time.  Councilman Piaquadio said they should use personal time 
      for that and sick time when they are sick.  Someone could take five days, forty hours 
      of sick leave, one day at a time and come in late every day for forty days.  They 
      would get the full pay.  That’s how the abuser works the system if the department 
      head doesn’t look at it.  Councilman Manley said taking this hour was for “Code 
      White” only, isn’t that correct.  Supervisor Booth said that they could use any accrued 
      time.  Councilman Woolsey said why don’t we instead of saying sick time at least say 
      personal time.  Councilmen Manley and Piaquadio said they don’t have a problem 
      with personal time because that is personal.  Supervisor Booth said what is happening 
      is if a person gets a doctor’s appointment early in the morning they are going to be an 
      hour late but they are going to be docked for four hours.  They are not going to show 
      up for the four hours.  That’s not productive.  Supervisor Booth and Councilman 
      Woolsey said they can’t force the bargaining units how can we force our     

      management.  Councilman Manley said the question is, is sick time for doctor’s 
      appointments or is it to be used when you are sick.  If you are going for a regularly 
      scheduled appointment he feels you should use personal time.  Councilman Woolsey 
      said until it is defined and negotiated, it is there whether you like it or not.  Jim 
      Osborne, Town Engineer, said under Councilman Manley’s scenario, if someone is 
      feeling nauseous or has a headache and they leave at 2:30 p.m., under the present 
      handbook, they are being charged for four hours.  Councilman Manley said he 

      doesn’t have a problem with going to the hour if it is for sick time.  We need to define 
      what sick time is.  Are you sick or when you go to the doctor?  If your child is ill, you 
      use sick time.  Councilman Benedict said to change it all to flex time.  Sick time is 
      not something we have to give under New York State law.  This is something 
      employers do, it is a standard practice.  Change the definition from sick to flex time.  
      Supervisor Booth said he doesn’t want to do that.  We have a few abusers as it is, but 
      he emphasis that there are few abusers.  The majority of our workers are good, 
      especially our first and second level managers.  They very rarely use sick time.  We 
      need to keep that in mind.  We shouldn’t punish the masses for a few abusers.  
      Councilman Benedict said that should be a department head issue then.  Mr. Osborne 
      said we have a sick time monitoring program.  Councilman Manley said that is for 
      bargaining units and that program has no real teeth to it.  Councilman Woolsey said if 
      we are bringing management down to what the Unions are doing we surely could 
      bring them up to the Unions.  Supervisor Booth said we need to resolve this.  
      Councilman Piaquadio asked if this is for level two management.  Councilman 
      Manley said that we have had employees that were out a while due to illness and they 
      had plenty of sick time available to get themselves through their illness.  With the 
      ability to take an hour here an hour there, they are potentially opening themselves to 
      having no sick time.  It would become the Town’s problem.  Councilman Woolsey 
      said we have both Union and non Union members that don’t have an hour of sick 
      time.  They get an hour, they use that hour.  Councilman Manley said we need to 
      encourage our people to build up their sick time and we are in the situation where we 
      cannot bank time.  Councilman Piaquadio said we seem to be modifying the 
      handbook to go along with past practice and the Unions don’t have it spelled out that 
      way.  How about people who work over eight hours in a day and get double time or 
      time and a half and if you aren’t Union you don’t.  Why shouldn’t they get the same 
      benefits?  It shouldn’t matter.  Councilman Piaquadio said he would go along with 
      using personal time first, then use sick time by the hour.  Using sick time by the hour 
      gives someone the license to steal.  Councilman Manley said there is usually a reason 
      why they use their sick time before their personal or vacation time.  Personal time you 
      can use to extend vacation time, but you can’t use sick time to extend vacation time.  
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      Councilman Woolsey doesn’t think you can use personal time to extend vacation 
      time.  Councilman Manley said it’s being done.  Councilman Woolsey said that is a 
      management problem then.  Councilman Manley said the Union people might not be 
      able to but our management people do.  Councilman Piaquadio said let’s look into 
      this first and discuss it next time.  Supervisor Booth said he needs to get this 
      straightened out because Mrs. Calarco, Town Accountant, is bouncing back and forth 
      on this.  Councilman Manley said he doesn’t have a problem with “Code White” 
      using two hours of sick time.  Councilman Piaquadio said that has been done but to 
      put sick time to one hour intervals, he is not for it.  Councilmen Benedict and Manley 
      echo Councilman Piaquadio on this point.  If we had to vote on this it would not pass 
      in favor.  Councilman Benedict said in the corporate world, he can’t take half hour 
      here, half hour there.  If he is sick he is sick.  Councilman Woolsey said the only 
      reason they got involved in this is because it wasn’t fair one group can get it and 
      the other group can’t.  Councilman Benedict said he agrees with Councilman 
      Piaquadio about being in the Union and not being in the Union.  Who is to say how 
      well Councilman Woolsey and himself negotiate going forward with the Union on 
      certain instances?  We are looking at how to run the Town more efficiently.  
      Councilman Manley said while doing the management package we gave in return for 
      things that we took.  So now we are going to give more.  Jim Corbett, Water Filtration 

      Supervisor, asked what is the business benefit or concern about when we take time 

      off in a half an hour increment or four hour increment.  If someone’s car won’t start 

      and they can’t get to work for an hour and charge them for four hours, the computer 

      doesn’t care about decimal points.  If a person is ill at one or two hours before their 

      shift is over and you want to charge them four hours, you are going to run into some 

      legal problems. They worked six hours and you want to charge them for four hours, 

      that might be problematic.  What is the big issue here.  Councilman Piaquadio said 
      the problem is if you break sick time down by the hour, you can come in late every 
      morning for forty days and say you were sick.  Mr. Corbett said deal with that      
      individual and we do have a monitoring program in place.  Mr. Osborne said, for the 

      Union.  Mr. Corbett asked if we have people who abuse the system and if we do, talk 

      to them.  Councilman Piaquadio said we have people who don’t have one hour of 
      sick time left.  Councilman Benedict said if you are looking for a vote now to appease 

      Accounting, you have a Board that doesn’t agree.  
13.  ATM for Justice Court

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, put together the specifications, Notice to 

      Bidders and the licensing agreement for the bid for the ATM machine to be located at 

      the Justice Court.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, was asked to advertise the bid in 

      the official newspapers and on Bidnet.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go out to bid, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
       aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      See attached minutes supplied by Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, for the 

      action taken in Executive Session and for the adjournment.
14.   Executive Session:

      a. Potential Litigation

      b. Personnel: Filter Plant

      c. Personnel:  Recreation

      d. Personnel:  Highway

15.  Adjournment        
_____________________________     by     __________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                  Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk      

